
 

St Mary’s Secondary School, 
New Ross, Co. Wexford 
September 2017 
 

Principal’s Welcome 
Welcome back to a new school year. We 
particularly welcome all our first years and 
students who have joined us in other years. 
We look forward to another year of 
dedication to learning, enthusiasm for 
participation and opportunities to display 
talent. We welcome new staff members and 
parents who are new to our school.  
 

Staff Information 
We would like to wish the best of health and 
happiness to Ms Bernadette Corbett who 
retired this year.  
We extend a welcome to Ms Carrie Lyng, Ms 
Sheenagh Dillon, Ms Emma Dwyer, Ms Ann 
Marie Roche, Ms Frances Kervick, Mr Dennis 
Murray, Ms Ellen O Brien, Ms Patrice O 
Gorman and Ms Shannon Roche who join us 
in various teaching capacities. 
We extend best wishes to Ms. Máire Kelly, Ms 
Elaine Quinn and Ms Katie Gordon as they 
move on to new ventures. 
We welcome back Ms Eva Duhig from her 
leave. 

 

Mercy Day Mass 
Our Mercy Day Mass will be held in the Sports 
Hall on Friday 22nd September at 11.15am. 
Parents may use the canteen area to join in 
the mass. Students will be free to go home 
from 1pm after the mass. Supervision is 
available until 4pm for students waiting for a 
bus. There will be no canteen available on 
that day. 
 

 

 

 

 

Important Date – Parents’ Council 
 
The Parents’ Council AGM will be held on 
Tuesday 3rd October at 8pm. All are 
welcome. You are encouraged to attend and 
find out about the work of this excellent 
committee that does so much to help all 
students in the school. 

Thank you for your support for the Parents’ 
Council Annual Church Gate Collection last 
weekend.  

Our Class of 2017 had a wonderful Debs Ball 
night in White’s Hotel recently. Thanks is 
expressed to the Parents’ Council for 
organising the night. 

 

Examination Results 
Congratulations to all our students on their 
excellent Leaving Certificate results. We have 
many happy students who have now 
progressed to Third Level to continue their 
education. We wish them every success in 
their chosen careers. 

Congratulations to our Junior Cert students on 
their excellent results.  

Road Safety 
The Irishtown area is very busy before and 
after school. We would encourage you to 
think safety at all times. Students should cross 
at the pedestrian lights and wait for the 
crossing signal. Parents need to be aware of 
parking and turning near the school to avoid 
any accidents. The lights outside the school 
should be operational soon and we encourage 
all our students to use these for crossing. 
 

First Year Parents 
An information evening for parents/guardians 
of 1st Year students will be held on Tuesday 
October 3rd at 7pm. This meeting will give you 
an opportunity to meet some of the 
parents/guardians of your daughter’s 
classmates, get an update on how the 1st 
years are settling in and answer any of your 
queries.  

 

 



Adult Education Classes 
Now enrolling for the following Autumn 
courses 

Hair and Make - Up Master Class – 9 weeks, 
beginning on Tuesday 3rd Oct - €120 

1 Day Cake Decorating Course – Saturday 21st 
Oct - €85 

Practical Stitch Craft (Sewing for beginners) – 
4 weeks, beginning on Tuesday 3rd Oct - €60 

Yoga – Starting Late September (More details 
to follow) 

Text your name, number and the course you 
are interested in to 087-6186546 

 

St Mary’s Sports Hall 
Our Sports Hall is open for public use. It is 
available evenings and weekends at a cost of 
€40 per hour. For bookings contact Mr 
Damian McDonald 087-9228781 or Ms 
Marcella Cass 086-8418250 

Credit Union 
St Mary’s in association with New Ross Credit 
Union Ltd runs a Branch in the school.  The 
school branch is run by 6th year students and 
is open once a week at lunchtime. An initial 
minimum deposit of €7 is required to open an 
account; students may then save any amount 
per week from €0.50 upwards.  Students will 
be issued with a Credit Union Account Book in 
their own name.  Savers can also make 
lodgements and withdrawals at the Offices of 
New Ross Credit Union, 26 South Street at any 
time.  This school venture is supervised by Ms 
Colette Tinnelly and we would welcome your 
support for this initiative to encourage young 
people to take responsibility for their own 
savings and to reap the benefits of saving with 
the Credit Union. 

Transition Year 
On Friday 1st September all the TY students 
travelled to Kilmacthomas where they cycled 
24 km on the Greenway to Dungarvan. 
On 6th September all the TY students 
travelled to Glendalough where they hiked 
26km over 2 days, this is a prerequisite of the 

Gaisce programme. The students marvelled at 
the breathtaking views of the 2 lakes as seen 
from the Spinc cliff top. Students stayed 
overnight at the Glendalough International 
Hostel. On Friday  8th September the TY 
students travelled to Tramore where they 
surfed, did beach volleyball & had a nature 
walk with Senator Grace O'Sullivan, a 
Greenpeace activist and an environmental 
education specialist. Please see Twitter for 
photos of these events. 
 

Family Contribution 
All family contributions are gratefully received 
by the school and are used to enhance 
educational opportunities for our students. 
Thank you to all who have made a 
contribution and further donations from 
others will be appreciated. 

Lost Property 
Please ensure to put names on all property as 
this aids with returning mislaid items.  

Medication 
It would be helpful if students bring a small 
amount of non-prescriptive medicine 
(Paracetemol etc.) to cope with minor pain 
relief.  

Collecting Students 
Students who are being collected for 
appointments need to bring in a blue signed 
note to be excused from class and get it 
signed by Mr Porter or Ms. Duhig before 9am. 
Due to our desire to avoid interruption of 
teaching and learning it is not possible to call 
a student during class time over the intercom.  

Gallery/Museum Visits 

5th & 6th Year Art students recently visited the 
National Gallery of Ireland with Mr Corcoran 
and Ms Fennelly to view the Vermeer 
exhibition along with the gallery’s permanent 
collection. This proved to be a hugely 
enjoyable visit. The National Museum, Kildare 
St., was also a very worthwhile experience, 
linking the students’ study of early Irish Art 
with the artefacts themselves. These visits 
should prove hugely beneficial to all students 
as they continue with the Art History element 
of the Leaving Certificate course. 


